
UNIT IV 

Group Behaviour 

2 Marks Questions: 

Analyze: 

1. Distinguish between Group Dynamics and Group Development. 

 Group Dynamics refers to the study of the behavior and interactions within a group, 

focusing on how individuals influence one another, communication patterns, roles, and 

cohesion. 

 Group Development refers to the stages a group goes through as it matures, including 

forming, storming, norming, performing, and adjourning. 

2. Classify the types of conflict that can arise in an organization. 

The types of conflict in an organization can be classified as: 

 Interpersonal Conflict: Disagreements between individuals based on personal 

differences. 

 Intragroup Conflict: Disagreements within a group or team. 

 Intergroup Conflict: Conflicts between different groups or teams in an organization. 

 Organizational Conflict: Broader conflicts within the entire organization, often 

involving policies or management practices. 

3. List the stages of group development. 

The stages of group development are: 

1. Forming: Initial stage, group members get to know each other. 

2. Storming: Conflicts and disagreements arise as individuals assert themselves. 

3. Norming: Group establishes norms, cooperation increases. 

4. Performing: Group works efficiently towards achieving goals. 

5. Adjourning: Group disbands after achieving objectives. 

4. Examine the concept of Transactional Analysis in interpersonal relationships. 

Transactional Analysis is a psychological theory used to analyze interpersonal communication. 

It posits that people interact based on three ego states: 

 Parent: Behaving in a nurturing or controlling way. 

 Adult: Rational, objective, and focused on problem-solving. 

 Child: Emotional, spontaneous, and reactive. 



Transactional Analysis helps individuals understand their communication patterns and 

improve interactions in relationships. 

5. Compare the Johari Window with Transactional Analysis in understanding 

interpersonal relationships. 

 Johari Window is a model used to improve self-awareness and mutual understanding in 

relationships. It divides the self into four quadrants: 

1. Open Self: Known to self and others. 

2. Blind Self: Known to others but not to self. 

3. Hidden Self: Known to self but not to others. 

4. Unknown Self: Unknown to both self and others. 

 Transactional Analysis focuses on the different ego states (Parent, Adult, and Child) that 

influence communication. While Johari Window emphasizes awareness and transparency 

in relationships, Transactional Analysis focuses on understanding how people relate to 

each other based on these states. 

Apply: 

1. Apply the concept of group dynamics in improving team performance. 

To improve team performance, group dynamics can be applied by focusing on: 

 Enhancing communication: Ensuring that information flows openly and effectively 

among team members. 

 Encouraging trust and cooperation: Fostering an environment where team members 

feel safe to share ideas and collaborate. 

 Defining roles clearly: Ensuring each member knows their responsibilities, which 

enhances cohesion and productivity. 

2. Build a framework for understanding the stages of group development in an 

organization. 

A framework for understanding group development includes the following stages: 

 Forming: Members meet, understand goals, and establish ground rules. 

 Storming: Conflicts arise as members express differing opinions and challenge roles. 

 Norming: Conflicts resolve, and the group establishes norms and values for collaboration. 

 Performing: The group functions efficiently, focusing on task completion. 

 Adjourning: The group disbands after achieving its goals, often after a reflection phase. 

3. Categorize the types of group decision-making techniques commonly used in 

organizations. 



Group decision-making techniques can be categorized as: 

 Consensus: Group members work together to find a solution that everyone can agree on. 

 Majority Rule: The decision that receives the most votes is selected. 

 Brainstorming: Members generate ideas without judgment to explore all possibilities. 

 Delphi Technique: Experts anonymously provide feedback to form a decision through 

multiple rounds. 

4. Identify the key factors that influence interpersonal relationships in the workplace. 

Key factors that influence interpersonal relationships in the workplace include: 

 Communication style: Clear and effective communication fosters understanding. 

 Trust: Trust between colleagues leads to stronger and more cooperative relationships. 

 Emotional intelligence: Awareness of and control over emotions enhances relationships. 

 Shared goals: Common objectives can align team members and improve collaboration. 

5. Apply the concept of Johari Window to a scenario where employees are working in a 

new team and facing communication issues. 

In a new team facing communication issues, the Johari Window can be applied to improve 

transparency. Team members can share personal information (expanding the "Open Self"), seek 

feedback from others (reducing the "Blind Self"), and reveal their concerns (shrinking the 

"Hidden Self"). This process fosters better understanding, trust, and communication, helping 

resolve issues and improve teamwork. 

Understand: 

1. Classify the different types of conflict in an organization. 

Conflicts in an organization can be classified as: 

 Intrapersonal Conflict: Conflict within an individual, often due to internal contradictions 

or ethical dilemmas. 

 Interpersonal Conflict: Disagreements between two or more individuals based on 

personal differences. 

 Intragroup Conflict: Disputes or disagreements within a single group or team. 

 Intergroup Conflict: Conflict between different teams or departments in the organization. 

 Organizational Conflict: Broader conflicts arising from organizational policies, practices, 

or culture. 

2. Illustrate the stages of group development using an example. 

The stages of group development can be illustrated as follows: 



 Forming: A team of new employees is assembled for a project, and they are introduced to 

each other and the project's goals. 

 Storming: Disagreements arise when team members have differing ideas on how to 

approach the project. 

 Norming: The team begins to cooperate, establishing norms such as regular meetings and 

agreeing on tasks. 

 Performing: The team works efficiently, and project milestones are met with smooth 

coordination. 

 Adjourning: Once the project is completed, the team disbands, and members reflect on 

their experience. 

3. Explain the Johari Window and its application in improving interpersonal relationships. 

The Johari Window is a model for self-awareness and improving interpersonal relationships. It 

consists of four quadrants: 

1. Open Self: Known to both self and others. Increased by sharing information. 

2. Blind Self: Known to others but not to self. Reduced by seeking feedback. 

3. Hidden Self: Known to self but not to others. Reduced by revealing personal information. 

4. Unknown Self: Unknown to both self and others. Increased through self-reflection and 

discovery. 

By expanding the "Open Self" and reducing the "Blind" and "Hidden" areas, interpersonal 

relationships can be improved, as individuals become more open and transparent in their 

interactions. 

4. Summarize the process of group decision-making. 

The group decision-making process generally follows these steps: 

1. Problem Identification: The group defines the issue or decision that needs to be made. 

2. Idea Generation: Group members brainstorm possible solutions or alternatives. 

3. Evaluation of Options: The group discusses and evaluates the pros and cons of each 

option. 

4. Decision Making: The group selects the best solution, either by consensus, majority vote, 

or other methods. 

5. Implementation: The chosen solution is put into action. 

6. Review: The decision's effectiveness is evaluated, and adjustments are made if necessary. 

5. Explain the concept of group decision-making and why it is crucial for 

organizations to implement it effectively. 

Group decision-making is the process where a team of individuals collaboratively makes 

decisions by discussing, analyzing, and evaluating various options. It leverages diverse 

perspectives, leading to more informed and balanced decisions. Effective implementation is 



crucial because it enhances creativity, improves decision quality, and increases commitment 

from team members. It also minimizes individual biases and fosters teamwork. Ultimately, it 

helps organizations make better, more sustainable choices. 

Rememeber: 

1. Define Group Dynamics and its role in organizational teams. 

Group Dynamics refers to the study of behavior, interactions, and processes that occur within a 

group. In organizational teams, it plays a crucial role in fostering communication, resolving 

conflicts, and ensuring collaboration, which ultimately improves team performance and 

productivity. 

2. How do the stages of group development affect team performance? 

The stages of group development—Forming, Storming, Norming, Performing, and Adjourning—

affect team performance by guiding the group through a process of building relationships, 

resolving conflicts, and establishing roles. Effective progression through these stages leads to 

improved cooperation, efficiency, and achievement of goals. 

3. Why is interpersonal communication important for effective teamwork? 

Interpersonal communication is crucial for effective teamwork as it ensures clear exchange of 

ideas, reduces misunderstandings, and builds trust among team members. Good communication 

fosters collaboration, enhances problem-solving, and strengthens relationships, which are key 

to achieving team goals. 

4. Choose a conflict resolution technique and explain its application in an organization. 

One common conflict resolution technique is Negotiation. In an organization, negotiation 

involves open dialogue where conflicting parties discuss their issues and work towards a 

mutually acceptable solution. This technique helps in resolving disputes without escalating 

tensions, promoting collaboration and maintaining positive relationships. 

5. Name the four quadrants of the Johari Window and explain their relevance in team 

dynamics. 

The four quadrants of the Johari Window are: 

1. Open Self: Known to self and others, fostering transparency. 

2. Blind Self: Known to others but not to self, which can be reduced by seeking feedback. 

3. Hidden Self: Known to self but not to others, which can be minimized by sharing more 

personal information. 



4. Unknown Self: Unknown to both self and others, revealed through self-reflection and 

experiences. 

These quadrants help teams improve communication, build trust, and enhance 

collaboration. 

13 Mark Questions 

1. Illustrate with examples how group dynamics and leadership influence decision-
making in teams. How do factors like trust, conflict, and leadership styles affect the 
quality of decisions? 

Group dynamics and leadership play a critical role in decision-making within teams. For 
instance, in a collaborative team environment, positive group dynamics, such as open 
communication and mutual respect, encourage diverse input, leading to more well-
rounded decisions. A strong leader can guide the team through these dynamics by 
fostering trust and ensuring everyone’s voice is heard, which enhances decision quality. 

Trust in the team is essential for effective decision-making. When trust is high, team 
members are more likely to share ideas freely, take risks, and commit to the decision 
made. For example, in a marketing team working on a new product launch, trust allows 
members to suggest innovative ideas without fear of rejection, leading to creative 
solutions. 

Conflict can either hinder or enhance decision-making, depending on how it’s managed. 
In some cases, healthy task-oriented conflict sparks new ideas, as seen in a product 
development team debating over features. However, relationship conflict can lead to 
poor decisions if it causes distractions or animosity, reducing collaboration. 

Leadership styles significantly affect decision-making. A transformational leader 
inspires creativity and motivates the team to think beyond conventional solutions, 
whereas a transactional leader might focus on structured, routine decision-making, 
which could limit innovation. A democratic leadership style, where input from all team 
members is valued, typically leads to higher-quality decisions compared to a autocratic 
style, which may result in less buy-in from the team. 

In conclusion, trust, conflict, and leadership styles collectively shape the decision-making 
process, determining whether outcomes are innovative, collaborative, or hindered by 
barriers within the tea 

 

2. Analyze the role of interpersonal relationships in conflict resolution within an 

organization. 

Interpersonal relationships play a critical role in conflict resolution within an 

organization, as they directly influence communication, trust, and collaboration among 

individuals. Strong interpersonal relationships foster a sense of mutual respect and 

understanding, which are essential for addressing conflicts constructively. For example, 



when colleagues have positive relationships, they are more likely to approach 

disagreements with an open mind, focusing on solutions rather than personal grievances. 

 

In conflict resolution, effective communication is key. Individuals with strong 

interpersonal relationships are better at articulating their concerns clearly and listening 

to others, which helps prevent misunderstandings and fosters empathy. In contrast, poor 

relationships can lead to defensive communication, escalating the conflict. 

 

Trust is another crucial element. Trust enables parties to believe that the other is acting 

in good faith and with the intent to resolve the issue. For instance, when employees trust 

one another, they are more willing to compromise or find middle ground in conflict 

situations. In contrast, lack of trust can lead to suspicion, making it harder to find common 

solutions. 

 

Emotional intelligence also plays a significant role in managing conflict. People with high 

emotional intelligence are better equipped to manage their own emotions and 

understand those of others, leading to more effective conflict resolution. For example, in 

a team dispute over resource allocation, emotionally intelligent individuals can de-

escalate tensions and guide the group toward a consensus without letting emotions cloud 

the decision-making process. 

 

Finally, respect for diversity in interpersonal relationships ensures that different 

viewpoints are considered in conflict resolution. Employees who appreciate diverse 

perspectives are more likely to engage in collaborative problem-solving rather than 

viewing conflicts as zero-sum situations. 

 

In conclusion, strong interpersonal relationships, built on trust, communication, and 

respect, significantly enhance the ability to resolve conflicts within organizations, 

fostering a collaborative and positive work environment. Poor relationships, however, 

can lead to miscommunication, mistrust, and prolonged conflict, which hinder 

organizational effectiveness. 

3. Classify the different types of organizational structure and explain how each type 

impacts employee behavior and organizational culture. 

 

Organizational structures define how roles, responsibilities, and authority are distributed 

within a company. Different types of organizational structures—functional, divisional, 

matrix, team-based, and flat—impact employee behavior and organizational culture in 

distinct ways. 

  

 Functional Structure: In this structure, employees are grouped by specialized roles 

(e.g., marketing, finance, operations). It promotes efficiency and expertise but can 

lead to silo mentality, where departments focus only on their goals. This can hinder 



cross-departmental collaboration, affecting organizational culture by creating 

division and limiting innovation. 

 

 Divisional Structure: Here, employees are grouped based on product lines, 

services, or geographical regions. This structure encourages autonomy and focus 

on specific business units, fostering a sense of ownership. However, it may lead to 

duplication of efforts and competition between divisions, which can harm overall 

cohesion and create a fragmented culture. 

 

 Matrix Structure: This combines functional and divisional structures, where 

employees report to both functional managers and project managers. It 

encourages flexibility and collaboration across functions, leading to enhanced 

problem-solving and innovation. However, it can cause confusion over authority 

and lead to role ambiguity, which can impact employee satisfaction and 

organizational culture. 

 

 Team-Based Structure: Employees are organized into teams to work on specific 

projects or goals. This structure promotes collaboration, innovation, and 

empowerment, contributing to a more agile and dynamic organizational culture. 

However, if not managed well, it can lead to role confusion and lack of coordination 

between teams. 

 

 Flat Structure: This structure has few or no middle management layers, with direct 

interaction between senior leaders and employees. It fosters a collaborative and 

open culture where employees feel valued and empowered. However, it may lead 

to lack of clear direction and overburdened leadership, as decision-making 

becomes more decentralized. 

 

Each structure significantly shapes employee behavior: functional structures foster 

specialization, divisional structures enhance autonomy, matrix and team-based 

structures encourage collaboration, and flat structures promote openness. Organizational 

culture is similarly influenced, as hierarchical structures may create rigidity, while flatter 

or team-based structures promote agility and innovation. 

4. Evaluate the role of organizational change in improving employee performance 

and engagement. 

 

Organizational change plays a pivotal role in improving employee performance and 

engagement by aligning the organization’s goals with evolving market demands and 

internal capabilities. When implemented effectively, it provides opportunities for growth, 

development, and a more dynamic work environment, ultimately enhancing overall 

productivity. 

 



 Motivation and Engagement: Change often introduces new challenges, which can 

motivate employees to perform better and engage more fully with their roles. For 

example, introducing a new technology or workflow can spark interest and a sense 

of purpose as employees adapt and take ownership of the changes. 

 

 Skill Development: Organizational change typically involves training and skill-

building initiatives. This helps employees acquire new skills, making them feel 

more competent and valued. When employees feel equipped with the right tools 

and knowledge, they are more likely to engage deeply with their work. 

 

 Increased Autonomy and Responsibility: Change initiatives often lead to flatter 

structures or team-based work environments, offering employees more autonomy 

and responsibility. This empowerment boosts engagement, as employees feel 

more in control of their work and its outcomes, directly impacting performance. 

 

 Communication and Transparency: Successful change processes require clear and 

transparent communication. When leadership effectively communicates the 

reasons and benefits behind the changes, employees feel more secure and aligned 

with the organization's vision, reducing resistance and boosting engagement. 

 

 Recognition and Rewards: Change can lead to new systems for recognition and 

rewards. Employees who embrace change successfully may be acknowledged, 

fostering a positive culture that encourages continued high performance. 

 

 Cultural Alignment: Organizational change often aims to reshape or reinforce the 

company culture. A culture of innovation, collaboration, and growth makes 

employees more invested in their work and enhances their performance. 

 

However, poorly managed change can have negative effects, including uncertainty, 

resistance, and low morale. Thus, it is crucial for leadership to involve employees in the 

process, offer support, and address concerns to ensure the change leads to positive 

outcomes. 

 

In conclusion, organizational change, when implemented thoughtfully, drives employee 

engagement and improves performance by creating opportunities for skill development, 

empowerment, clear communication, and alignment with organizational goals. 

 

5. Analyze how group decision-making techniques can address the challenges of 

groupthink and improve organizational outcomes. 

Group decision-making techniques play a critical role in addressing the challenges of 

groupthink—a psychological phenomenon where the desire for harmony or conformity 

in a group leads to poor decision-making. By applying structured decision-making 



processes, organizations can encourage diverse viewpoints, minimize the risks of 

conformity, and ultimately improve organizational outcomes. 

 Brainstorming: Brainstorming encourages the free flow of ideas without 

immediate judgment, which helps avoid the pressure to conform seen in 

groupthink. When team members can suggest ideas without fear of rejection, the 

group is more likely to explore a broader range of options and arrive at innovative 

solutions. 

 Delphi Technique: In this technique, experts provide feedback anonymously in 

multiple rounds. It reduces the influence of dominant personalities and helps 

overcome groupthink by allowing individual opinions to be shared without fear of 

peer pressure, leading to more objective and well-thought-out decisions. 

 Nominal Group Technique (NGT): NGT structures the decision-making process by 

having members individually generate ideas, which are then discussed and 

prioritized collectively. This method helps prevent groupthink by ensuring that 

everyone’s voice is heard, and ideas are critically evaluated. 

 Devil’s Advocacy: By deliberately assigning someone the role of challenging the 

group’s decisions, this technique encourages critical thinking and counters the 

illusion of unanimity often seen in groupthink. This helps the group to identify 

potential flaws and alternative solutions. 

 Dialectical Inquiry: This technique involves presenting two opposing viewpoints, 

forcing the group to consider both sides of an issue. By exploring contradictions, it 

prevents the group from simply agreeing on the first solution and leads to more 

robust and thorough decision-making. 

By using these techniques, organizations can break free from the conformity pressures 

that lead to groupthink, ensuring more diverse, well-rounded, and effective decisions. 

These approaches improve decision quality, foster innovation, and enhance overall 

organizational performance, making it more adaptive and resilient to challenges. 

In conclusion, structured decision-making techniques like brainstorming, Delphi, NGT, 

devil's advocacy, and dialectical inquiry provide mechanisms to counter groupthink, 

encouraging critical analysis, open dialogue, and better-informed decisions that improve 

organizational outcomes. 

  

6. Evaluate the effectiveness of the Johari Window model in improving 

communication and self-awareness within an organization. 

 

The Johari Window model is a powerful tool for improving communication and self-

awareness within organizations by encouraging openness, feedback, and self-reflection. 

It consists of four quadrants: the Open Self, the Blind Self, the Hidden Self, and the 

Unknown Self, each representing different aspects of an individual’s self-awareness and 

interpersonal dynamics. 

1. Open Self: This quadrant includes information known to both the individual and others. 

The larger this area, the more transparent the communication, leading to better 



collaboration and fewer misunderstandings in teams. Open communication fosters trust 

and a more positive organizational culture. 

2. Blind Self: This represents aspects of an individual that are known to others but not to 

themselves. By encouraging regular feedback from colleagues, employees can reduce the 

size of their Blind Self, gaining insights into areas where they can improve, thus enhancing 

personal growth and performance. 

3. Hidden Self: This area includes private information known only to the individual. By 

sharing more about themselves, employees can build stronger, more trusting 

relationships, which improves team dynamics and cooperation. However, this must be 

done gradually to ensure comfort and respect for personal boundaries. 

4. Unknown Self: This quadrant encompasses traits unknown to both the individual and 

others. Through new experiences, self-reflection, and feedback, employees can expand 

their self-awareness and discover hidden potential, improving their adaptability and 

performance. 

The Johari Window encourages a culture of continuous feedback and self-improvement. 

By reducing the Blind Self and expanding the Open Self, employees are more likely to 

engage in honest conversations, reducing communication barriers. It also promotes 

empathy, as individuals better understand how their actions affect others, leading to 

stronger interpersonal relationships. 

In conclusion, the Johari Window model is highly effective in fostering open 

communication, enhancing self-awareness, and promoting personal and professional 

growth. It helps individuals and teams communicate more openly, build trust, and 

improve collaboration, leading to better organizational performance and a healthier work 

environment. 

 


